
“ The meaning of life is to find your gift. The
purpose of life is to give it away. — Pablo Picasso

District Governor’s Message
    Greetings fellow Lions, welcome to September and the
countdown to cooler temperatures (eventually, and short
hours of daylight).

We Serve. As Lions we are well aware of that motto and
we continue to do just that in our communities. But I have
a question (or two) for you: How much service does your
club do? When do you do that service?

Our clubs can only do as much service as our
membership is capable of doing. We can't overextend
and overwork our members because eventually they will

reach a breaking point and will either quit volunteering, or worse yet quit our
clubs.

However, the opposite also can be true. If we don't do any service we can lose
members as well because they became Lions to serve their community.

So looking at my first question, how much service does your club do? Are you
utilizing your membership well and doing enough service in your community?

Now let's look at the follow-up question, when does your club do that service?
This is equally important and probably gets overlooked too much.

Does your club take the summer off from fundraising or performing service?
How soon do you call it the holiday season and stop fundraising and service? And
finally, if you do how quickly do you return to being active after the holidays?

If we frequently start and stop when we are visible in our community, we risk
being forgotten. We don't need to fill every day of the calendar with something
Lions related, but if we have huge gaps then we run the risk of some other
organization stepping in and doing the things we have always done.

While there is enough need that one organization isn't enough to fill all the
needs, we should be the leaders in service. Our clubs should be the standard
others want to follow and try to emulate. When it comes to serving our
communities, let's be leaders in every sense of the word.

Thank you for all you do.

  DG Steve Murch
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Hello 11-E2 Lions,

I hope you have been enjoying your summer. And now my favorite time of
year is about to begin!

In the August newsletter, I noticed we have three vacant Zone Chairperson
positions. I have been a Zone Chairperson, and I’d like you to consider
becoming one. The Zone Chairperson keeps the district leadership team
informed of the clubs’ activities and shares concerns and challenges the club
may have. At first, as a Zone Chairperson, I was apprehensive about visiting
clubs. But the clubs made me feel so welcome that it became a joy to visit.

It is a great opportunity to exchange ideas about programs, projects, activities
and fundraising. With every club I visited, I came back with new perspectives,
friends, and ideas. If you can’t visit a club, you can call or email them to find
out their recent activities, and if they have any areas you can help them with.
You can always consult with me to find the answers to any questions they
may have.

So please consider becoming a Zone Chairperson. Also, it is a stepping stone
to other higher cabinet positions. We are Lions because we care and enjoy
service, and these are important positions to fill.

VDG Dennis Gocha

September Message
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International President Dr. Patti Hill
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This message was sent to Club Presidents in the United States of America

Dear Club President,
At Lions International, we meet the needs of the world and rise to
the challenge every day. And now more than ever, at a time when
there are over 27 million refugees worldwide, Lions answer the
call to help those in need.

We are proud to partner with Welcome.US on the groundbreaking
Engage to Change co-sponsorship initiative, a pilot program that
gives Lions the unique opportunity to:
● Partner directly with local refugee affiliates to welcome
    refugee families from all over the world
● Support refugee families as they rebuild their lives in the
    United States
We are thrilled to support the Edison Visionary Lions Club in
Edison, New Jersey, which welcomed a refugee family of seven
and are preparing for the arrival of a second family this week!  In
working closely with staff at Church World Service based in Jersey
City, they have already made a lasting impact by:
● Providing three months’ rent through a generous grant from
    Lions International to help the family secure permanent
    housing
●  Helping to furnish the family’s new home and get them settled
    in the community
●  Mentoring the children and cultivating meaningful
    relationships with the family
●  Working with other community stakeholders to provide support
    and a culture of welcoming
If your club is interested in participating in this life-changing
initiative, email us at refugee.resettlement@lionsclubs.org. Be sure
to include your first and last name, club name, city and state, and
one of our Lions International staff will reach out with more information.
Learn more and find resources on our Humanitarian Resettlement
Services webpage. and then join us in helping families make a new
start and a new life here in America.
In Service,

The Service Activities Division Team
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District News

comdac@comdac.com  Tue, Aug 15, 6:07 PM
From: Steve Murch
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 5:17 PM
To: ComDaC
Subject: Scam email

Barb,
Gary Stevens just called me to let me know he got a scam email (sent during our meeting
no less) posing as me trying to scam him. Can you send this out to the district?
 Scam email is:
 l ionsdistrictinternational01@gmail.com

Thanks
Steve
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SEPTEMBER 2023
Labor Day — September 04, 2023
OCTOBER 2023
District Lions Cabinet Meeting and Governor Appreciation Lunch — October 14, 2023 — Central

Lake Veterans Center
NOVEMBER 2023
Lions Leadership Institute — November 02, 2023 — RAM Center Higgins Lake

Go to lionsofmi.com/leadership-institute for current information
DECEMBER 2023
District Lions Cabinet Meeting — December 09, 2023 — 10 a.m. — Zoom
FEBRUARY 2024
District Lions Cabinet Meeting — February 10, 2024 — 10 a.m. — Tait’s Restaurant in Oscoda
Lions of Michigan Forum — February 24, 2024 — Marriott Grand Rapids
APRIL 2024

District Lions Cabinet Meeting — April 20, 2024 — Alpena District Convention Site
District Lions Convention — April 20, 2024 — Alpena

On the Mend Reported
East Jordan: Lion Sally Lilak is on the mend for heart problems.

We’d like to add Michael Burr to the On the Mend list recovering from a car accident.
Boyne Valley:  Lion Ron Grunch is at Boulder Park Terrace (14676 W. Upright in Charlevoix, MI

 New Members

Harrisville Lion DAVID BLOWER passed Monday, 08/07/2023

We honor those who have passed; with sympathies & condolences to family & friends
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Boyne Valley Lions
 August 2023

August 23 BV Lions Meeting
Lions had a board meeting last Wednesday. Here is a summary:

a) Annual membership dues have increased to $85 effective with July 2023 invoices.
b) Donations - $500 Big Brother/ Sisters, and $500 to Manna who presented at our last club meeting.
c) The board voted to NOT allow Stiggs to sell pulled pork sandwiches at the Drag Races because of the

impact it would have on the Lions trailer sales.
Updates from Litzenburger/ Deer Meadows meeting/dinner:

a) The Housing Authority was very appreciative of the great Lion turnout and assistance.

East Jordan Lions
August 2023

East Jordan Lions donated $500
to Kiersten's Ride for suicide
prevention on August 19th.
Pledges were made to walk, ride
a horse, or an ATV for this. VDG
Denny Gocha was the auctioneer
for the live auction of large items.
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 Oscoda Lions
August 2023
The Oscoda Lions ramp crew was busy
again today (Aug.,10) helping local
residents. Tony Priebe, Bill Gaines, Tony
Bol, Ann Bovan, and Chuck Andrina built a
5’ by 10’ platform and 16’ ramp to help a
lady struggling with mobility issues.  She is
utilizing a walker and had a difficult time
accessing her home. She was very thankful
to have a new ramp to help her get in and
out. The lumber was loaded at 8:00 am
and the project was completed at 1:00 pm.
Kay Gaines provided the crew with another
great lunch of sandwiches, chips, and
cookies.

The Lions ramp crew was busy again today (Aug 17).
This is the fourth week in a row they worked to help
area residents with home access needs. Tony Priebe,
Bill Gaines, Ann Bovan, Bob Drogosch, and Chuck
Andrina worked from 8:00 am to 1:30 pm to finish
today’s project. They built a 4’x6’ platform and 26’
ramp for John who recently had his second leg
amputated. He has not been able to get in and out of
his house without help since his surgery. He was very
thankful for the work completed by the crew. The Hale
Lions Club paid for the materials and the Oscoda Lions
Club provided the workers to get the job done. Kay
Gaines provided another fine lunch of sub sandwiches
and small tarts.
Yum!

Rumor is the crew
will be working on
another project next
Wednesday!

Bill Gaines,
Tony Priebe,
Chuck Adrina,
Ann Bovan,
John the owner
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The ramp crew made a quick change of plans last
Wednesday due to the heavy rain in the area. They
changed from the plan to build an exterior ramp
in Hale to a project in an Oscoda garage. An
individual using a walker for mobility is moving into
a home that required navigating several steps for
access. The crew built two 4’x4’ platforms and
ramps of 6’ and 17’ in the garage of the home to
greatly improve the access for the individual. The
material was picked up at 6:00 and the project was
complete by 12:00 pm. Tony Priebe, Bob
Drogosch, Ann Bovan, and Chuck Andrina worked
on the ramp. We Serve!

A local resident had a stroke and was having difficulty
getting up the four steps onto her deck to get in the
house. We removed an aluminum ramp that was no
longer needed in the location it had been installed at
and moved it to the new area of need. The local VFW
owns the ramp and loaned it to us for this resident's
use. She is very happy to have the easier access to
her home. Check out the picture of the resident using
the ramp. Tony Priebe, Jason Vallier, and Chuck
Andrina worked on the project.
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 KiNDNess Matters
Editor’s Notes — 2023  by Lion David J. Zimmer

 Summer Observations In 2023
I love this planet. Our Earth spins around the sun in a ‘Goldilocks orbit,’ a location that is not too close and
too hot, or too far and too cold, but just temperate enough to make it possible for the incredible spectrum
of life that exists on it. It can be unbelievably beautiful, from oceans to deserts, canyons to mountains,
and everything in between.  It is a world filled with dazzling colors, and unending vistas of water, rocks,
mountains, and plants - trees, flowers, even weeds - that can take our breath away.
That said, it is also a planet full things that can kill you.  The blue waters of the oceans, lakes, and rivers
may also contain sharks, alligators, crocodiles, or hippos that can hurt or kill us, or have strong currents
that carry you away and end in drownings.  The blue sky that holds beauriful cloud formations may also
produce tornadoes, hurricanes and torrential rains that flood the lower lands or cause mudslides and
avalanches of rocks and soil that destroy anything in their path.  Diseases caused by bacteria, fungi, and
viruses constantly mutate, endangering plants, animals and humans alike.
The world is made of things humans judge to be good or bad, but are really just Nature following the Laws
of Nature.  Everything in Nature is balanced, and anything that changes that balance creates a new balance.
Our evolution from ape to human was long and difficult.  By being able to adapt to the changes of Nature
we have succeeded where the giant mammoths. sloths, sabre-toothed cats, dire wolves, and many other
creatures failed.  Only by adapting do the life forms of this planet continue to live.
We’ve not only thrived as a species, but we’ve changed the nature of our environment.  Humans may never
really control Nature, but we have certainly changed much of it, and not for the good.
We’ve taken away natural habitats from animals, building and replacing the trees and plants that animals
rely on for food and refuge.  Industrial chemicals and gases fill the air we breathe, the water we drink, and
the foods we humans and other creatures eat.  Toxins and poisons from human activities affect natural
creatures, plants, and humans alike.
Just as human over-plowing of the prairies spawned the Dust Bowl of the 1930s, our pollutions are adding
to natural gasses and particles, changing the weather patterns all over the globe.  Earth just roasted under
its hottest July on record, according to scientists from NOAA’s National Centers for Environmental
Information (NCEI).  For the fourth-consecutive month in 2023, the global ocean surface temperature also
hit a record high.  Many states in the American South and West broiled under three-digit temperatures for
days or weeks on end.  Arizona, Florida, Maine and New Mexico all recorded their hottest July on record,
while Louisiana recorded its second-hottest.  Hundreds of deaths due to heat have been reported so far,
and more to come.
We in northern Michigan had a warm to hot summer depending on the locations, but fortunately have been
lucky to be spared from 100+ temperatures plaguing so much of the world.
Being curious, I kept notes on the daily high temperatures for the months of June, July, and August. The
information I used came from the Harbor Springs Airport.  From your location it may be much different.

There were 21 days of 60s (or 50s) degree highs, 53 days of 70s degree highs, and 23 days of 80s+
degrees.  Surprisingly, the global hottest month of the year, July has one less 80s high than June or
August.  As many northern ‘Snow Birds’ flee Winter’s cold, we can expect many more ‘Sweat Birds’  flocking
north to avoid the sweltering heat of upcoming summers.

Daily Highs June 2023: Daily Highs July 2023 Daily Highs August ‘23 Total Summer 2023
60� or less:   10 60� or less:      2 60� or less:    4 60� or less:    21
70�:               12 70�:                 22 70�:                 19 70�:                 53
80� or more:  8 80�or more:     7 80� or more:    8 80� or more:   23
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On August 30, 2023, we were privileged to
observe a rare and amazing moment in
the sky - a Super Blue Moon (a.k.a. Blue
Super Moon, Super Blue Blood Moon, or
other tags).

It is a Blue Moon, a term that has come to
mean a full moon that happens twice in
one month. It isn’t blue in color. August
saw the moon full on the 1st and 30th days
of the month.  The term ‘Super Moon’
relays the fact that the moon is orbiting as
close to the Earth as it ever gets, making
the moon look bigger than usual.  Being
both ‘blue’ and ‘super’ together is rare.

The second picture was taken on a high hill at the Viewlands, northeast of Harbor Springs.
Unfortunately, it doesn’t come close to showing the enormous moon arise from the horizon.
It was a beautiful sight, and fortunately devoid of the clouds that usually ruin sky events like
meteor showers or northern lights in northern Michigan.

The next Super Blue Moon doesn’t rise until 2037.
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Send your information to: dlzim47@gmail.com

NOTE:  Submissions received after the 4th of the month will be
printed in the next month issue

●Activities:  Service Projects, Fundraising Events, Club Events – What You DO!

●Club Milestones:  Awards, Club Officers, New Memberships, Passings – What
Is Happening With Your Members!

● Photos of Service Activities, Fundraising Events, Awards, etc.

* Photos:  Should be 300 pixels for good quality.  Include names of individuals
in photos, and/or describe what the photo is showing.  Text:  Include dates
and names (if applicable) for all events submitted.  Text will be edited as
needed for space, spelling, corrections, etc.
This District is complex, with a variety of things going on throughout.  We can learn much
from each other, and I'd like to see more communication among Clubs for the growth and
benefit of all.

Don’t be left out!!




